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RELATING TO: 
 

 

Settlement of Veolia Water Milwaukee’s Claim of Uncontrollable 
Circumstances at South Shore Water Reclamation Facility in 2023  
 
 
 
  

SUMMARY: 
 
The Commission is requested to authorize the Executive Director to execute a settlement with 
Veolia Water Milwaukee, LLC, (Veolia) in the amount of $595,289 to resolve Veolia’s claims 
for extra costs associated with alleged uncontrollable circumstances at the South Shore Water 
Reclamation Facility (SSWRF) in 2023.   
 
On January 29, 2024, Veolia transmitted a letter to the District claiming a total of $1,266,879 in 
additional costs related to additional chemical costs – primarily disinfection chemicals – it 
incurred at SSWRF in 2023.  Some of the costs counted as part of this claim were resolved 
previously; therefore, the final value of this claim by Veolia is $1,190,577.   
 
The District and Veolia have negotiated a resolution of $595,289 in exchange for a full waiver 
of SSWRF disinfection chemical claims through January 2025. 
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RESOLUTION  
 

Settlement of Veolia Water Milwaukee’s Claim of Uncontrollable Circumstances at 
South Shore Water Reclamation Facility in 2023 

 
 
RESOLVED, by the Milwaukee Metropolitan Sewerage Commission, that the Executive 
Director is authorized to execute a settlement with Veolia Water Milwaukee, LLC, in the 
amount of $595,289 to resolve Veolia’s claims for extra costs associated with alleged 
uncontrollable circumstances at the South Shore Water Reclamation Facility in 2023. 
 
 


